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Welcome everyone to our first Senate meeting of 2020. In early January, Interim Provost Lisa Bond-
Maupin took the helm of Office of Academic Affairs and she has already been active in her role on the 
Senate. Due to prior commitments she should not be present today. At her invitation, on Tuesday, 
January 14, I participated in an OAA budget retreat to learn more about the budget challenges facing the 
division and potential strategic investments and reductions. In my capacity as Chair this semester I will 
continue to participate in weekly OAA leadership meetings and I will be working with Provost Bond-
Maupin and Chief of Staff Sherie Gordon to guide the institutional strategic planning process. This work 
will kick off very soon and many stakeholders and constituencies across campus, including Senate, will 
be a part of it. Because this work is likely to be fairly consuming (and I’m also teaching and trying to do 
research and meet service responsibilities), Senator Jen McGuire has been appointed to be acting co-
chair of the Student Success Alliance (SSA) Committee. She has a depth of experience from serving 
multiple years on the committee and I’m grateful to her for accepting this role. The SSA’s immediate 
work will be helping to guide the proposal process for AY20-21 one-time GI2025 funds, including 
providing initial scoring of proposals, and working with recipients on developing consistent assessment 
of outcomes. 

By all accounts President Jackson’s investiture ceremony on January 15 went well, even if the weather 
was a bit windy, wet and cold during the procession. I appreciate the HSU faculty, staff, and community 
members who showed up to support President Jackson, as well as many presidents of other CSU 
campuses, trustees and delegates, friends and family who braved the journey to Humboldt in 
challenging weather to show their support. 

In addition to HSU, 13 CSU’s are searching for a new provost. President Jackson has enlisted the help of 
an executive search firm, WittKieffer, to help HSU recruit and hire a permanent provost in this 
competitive environment. WittKieffer will hold open forums for the campus on Monday 1/27 and 
Tuesday 1/28 (scheduled in Goodwin Forum immediately after the Senate meeting concludes). The 
results of the general faculty election for faculty representatives to serve on the Provost search 
committee are John Meyer, Department of Politics, Amber Gaffney, Department of Psychology, David 
Greene, Department of Forestry and Wildland Resources and Brianne Hagan of the University Library. 
President Jackson has appointed two staff members, Cristiana Gomez Frye, ASC department of 
Psychology, and Edy Reynoso, Interim Executive Director of the Office of Diversity, Equity and Inclusion. 

You can access the latest update on the CSU Chancellor Search here. A brief digital survey questionnaire 
has been posted online to provide an opportunity for stakeholders who could not attend the open 
forums to provide feedback about the qualities, skills, and experience needed in the next Chancellor 
(you can find it here). 

On January 23, I requested that the President’s Office and VP for Advancement, Frank Whitlatch, 
provide an update to the Senate about KHSU, and I will continue to follow-up with them about the 
situation. I appreciate VP Whitlatch providing a written report for today’s meeting about his division’s 
activities and successes. 

As of Friday, January 24, President Jackson has not response to Resolutions 01-19/20-UPC: Resolution on 
Minimum Qualifications for Student Office Holders, 05-19/20-UPC: Resolution on Student Club and 
Student Organization Travel Policy, and 06-19/20-UPC: Resolution on Humboldt State University Policy 
on the Use of Unmanned Aircraft Systems (UAS). It is my understanding from Chief of Staff Sherie 
Gordon that a response to each of these is in the works, and I am not aware of any objections from the 
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President’s Office to them. 02-19/20-FAC - Resolution on Excess Enrollment Policy has been superseded 
by a CSU-CFA agreement on an excess enrollment policy that was reached on January 3, 2020, in 
response to grievances filed by HSU faculty (see attached document). The policy goes into effect 
immediately.  

Thank you to Lisa Castellino, AVP for Institutional Effectiveness, for all of her hard work organizing and 
executing the January 24 Great Colleges to Work For survey presentation and discussion for faculty and 
to the two -dozen faculty who participated. As a reminder, the staff forum is scheduled for Tuesday, 
February 4, 9:30-11:30am in Goodwin Forum. The results of the forums will be reported to the 
president’s administrative team (PAT).  

It's clear from the faculty forum that there is quite a bit of work to be done to build trust between the 
faculty and the senior administration, but some faculty are hopeful meaningful change is possible with 
the transition in leadership (the survey was administered in Spring 2019). Participants suggested that 
faculty in general tend to be critical, and some suspected that the results of HSU’s survey were not that 
much different than the results at other institutions. Others stated they are tired of contributing their 
thoughts and ideas at events that ask for their time and participation but do not seem to lead to much 
change. AVP Castellino will be providing a debrief to Provost Bond-Maupin regarding the specific 
recommendations included in each small group’s report out. I came away from the event asking: What 
are the small things with big impact that we can implement right away that will help us to get to a 
positive place where we can constructively move the institution forward? Please let me know your 
specific thoughts and suggestions in response to this question. I would like to see us deploy the survey 
again; if there is support for this idea, the survey would likely be offered in Spring 2021. A follow-up to 
the Spring 2019 survey would help campus gauge impact of the leadership transition, and the survey 
process itself seemed to generate reflection about what practices and procedures are creating 
challenges on the campus, what faculty and staff see as interventions that would facilitate improvement 
in their working conditions, and how different constituencies can work together to improve processes 
and culture. 










